
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
 
January 12, 2015 

Mr. Connell R. Rader 
President 
Enmark Energy, Inc. 
104 First Choice Drive, Suite A 
Madison, MS 39110 

    CPF 2-2014-6002 

Dear Mr. Rader: 

On May 2, 2014, the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (PHMSA), 
Office of Pipeline Safety (OPS) issued Enmark Energy, Inc. (Enmark) a Final Order with an 
attached Compliance Order (CO) in the above-referenced case.  The CO required Enmark to 
undertake certain actions to ensure compliance with the federal pipeline safety regulations.   

On July 31 and August 29, 2014, Enmark provided written notifications and documentation 
that it had completed CO Items 1, 2, 4, 5, and 6.  OPS representatives reviewed this 
documentation at Enmark’s office on September 24, 2014.  The OPS Southern Region also 
granted Enmark two extensions to complete CO Item 3.  Enmark provided written notification 
confirming the completion of CO Item 3 on December 23, 2014.  

Based on our review of the actions taken by Enmark and the supporting documentation we 
have determined that Enmark has complied with the terms of the CO and the Final Order.  
This case is now closed and no further action is necessary with respect to the matters involved 
in this case.  

Please refer to CPF 2-2014-6002 in any correspondence referring to this matter.  If you have 
any questions on any other pipeline safety issue, please contact my office at (404) 832-1147.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Wayne T. Lemoi 
Director, Office of Pipeline Safety 
PHMSA Southern Region   


